
 

June 29, 2017 
 

 
 
The Bureau of Insurance (“Bureau”) notified 710 agencies on June 23, 2017 that the 

State Corporation Commission (“Commission”) had revoked their producer license to transact 
the business of insurance in Virginia effective June 21, 2017 because the agencies did not 
identify a “designated licensed producer” responsible for the agency’s compliance with Virginia’s 
insurance laws. The Commission’s Order (“Order”) required the agencies to wait thirty (30) days 
from the date of the Order before submitting an application to be licensed as an insurance 
agency.   

   
The Commission has since modified its Order to allow affected agencies the opportunity 

to reapply and obtain their licenses immediately provided the agency includes the name of their 
“designated license producer” on the application.  Furthermore, the Commission shall vacate 
the Order Revoking License for such agencies that reapply and provide the required 
information, which means there will be no gap in licensure or appointments. 
    

To become relicensed visit www.nipr.com or www.sircon.com/virginia to submit a new 
application.  

 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Bureau’s Agent Licensing 

Section at AgentLicensing@scc.virginia.gov or (804) 371-9631. 
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
Agent Licensing Section 
Agent Regulation Division 
Bureau of Insurance 
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RICHMOND, VIRGINIA  23218 
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RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23219 

 

TELEPHONE:  (804) 371-9741 
www.scc.virginia.gov/boi 
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